

Department of Health and Human Services

50 Lonsdale Street Melbourne Victoria 3000 Telephone: 1300 650 172 GPO Box 4057 Melbourne Victoria 3001 www.dhhs.vic.gov.au DX 210081

e4594386

Mr Michael Baker
Secretary – Legislative Council Committees
Parliament of Victoria
Environment and Planning Committee
Parliament House
Spring Street
EAST MELBOURNE VIC 3002

Dear Mr Baker

I am responding on behalf of our Secretary, Ms Kym Peake, to your letter of 2 August 2017 regarding the Inquiry into Rate Capping Policy.

Thank you for the invitation to make a submission to the Environment and Planning Committee of Parliament's fifth report into the Fair Go Rate Capping System.

Please note that the Department of Health and Human Services does not intend to make a submission to the Inquiry.

Yours sincerely

Amity Durham
Deputy Secretary
Strategy and Planning Division

7 /9 / 2017

